
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2015 

5:30 P.M. 

 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Anthony R. Fanucci. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilwoman Maritza Gonzalez  

Councilman John A. Procopio (arrived at 6:18 p.m.) 

Councilman Paul F. Spinelli 

President Anthony R. Fanucci 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert Dickenson, Assistant Business Administrator 

 

 President Fanucci led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 15, 2014 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Fanucci asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Helena Jost complained about a fence in the area of Evelyn Avenue.  This is the same fence that 

Council members have discussed in the past on numerous occasions.  Ms. Jost asked for assistance to have a 

better fence installed, as the one there now is an eyesore. 

 

 The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

 Council members removed the resolution requesting the closure of the Cumberland County Library. 

 

 Council members briefly discussed the VDID budget.  Councilman Spinelli commented that we can’t 

keep doing what we’re doing without an improved result. 

 

 There was a review of various appointments.  A question seems to be surrounding the status of the 

Recreation Commission and a member who was reported to the Clerk as resigning.  Solicitor Tonetta injected 

that the issue is moot, since the term of office is expired.  The Mayor may appoint someone else, if he desires.   

 

 Solicitor Tonetta may add resolutions relating to liquor license violations. 

 

 Councilwoman Gonzalez inquired about a request she received regarding the use of soccer fields on 

December 22.  The request needs to be forwarded to the Recreation Superintendent, Dale Elbeuf. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Spinelli, and seconded by Councilman Procopio, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilwoman Calakos 

      Councilwoman Gonzalez 

      Councilman Procopio 

       Councilman Spinelli 

       President Fanucci 

 

 

 

 

 

            

          Anthony R. Fanucci 

                       President of Council 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


